
St Mary of the Lake Altar and Rosary Sodality Meeting Minutes – August 5, 2025 
 
In Attendance:  Cheryl Bevins, Lynn Collom, Joanie Ecke, Beckie Hawker, Ally McArdle, Shirley 
Raasch and Kriss Schorer. 
 
Kriss opened the meeting with prayer for our deceased members. Our Treasury Balance is 
$2581.71.  The May 6th Meeting Minutes were read with no corrections/additions. 
 
We decided to hold a Not Your Usual Bale Sale after the 8:00 Mass on Sunday, August 31st, Labor 
Day weekend.  In additon to baked goods, we hope to have produce, plants and autumnal items for 
sale. 
 
After conversation with Mother Mary Catherine, Kriss reported that, with all the donations and 
things they already have, what would be most appreciated and helpful would be 
money.  Discussion followed on ideas to work with CCW ladies and KC men on a project/shower to 
include all Parish members.  More to follow. 
 
Our Parish 20th Anniversary Celebration will be on Sunday, September 28th.  Bishop Ricken will be 
at the 8:00 Mass in Baileys Harbor to bless the new marble altar.  He will then say the 10:00 Mass in 
Sister Bay. Thyme is catering and serving the food and beverages and another group will set up and 
clean up so that no parishioners have to work at this event being held at our Sister Bay site.  RSVP 
cards will be sent to get a number for those attending in c/w food ordering. 
 
With a tentative date of Wednesday, October 15th or 22nd, we will again host "Bunco by the 
Bay".   Kriss will check with the CCW ladies and the Parish calendar.  We will set up at 10:00 in the 
morn and Bunco will begin at 6:00 PM.  We will ask $5 and a food item for our Food Pantry to 
play.  Sodality members will again provide door prizes. 
 
The Altar Linen Cleaning schedule was updated into 2026. 
 
Our next meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 2, 2025. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Beckie Hawker, Acting Secretary 


